
Notice to all participants 
 
Reflecting a change to the COVID-19 public health measures in place in 
Iqaluit, the Chief Public Health Officer for the Government of Nunavut 
has ordered the immediate suspension of the Nunavut Impact Review 
Board’s (NIRB) Public Hearing in respect of the Phase 2 Development 
Proposal. 
 
All participants are instructed to isolate in their hotel rooms while the 
Board and Hotel await further direction from public health authorities.  
The Board will post further instructions and updates as they are 
available on the NIRB’s Public Registry  please visit www.nirb.ca.  The 
NIRB staff will also work with the Hotel to contact Community 
Representatives in their rooms when the Board is able to advise of 
logistics for meals, continued accommodations and changes to travel.    
 
For updates regarding orders from the Government of Nunavut 
https://www.gov.nu.ca/health/information/chief-public-health-
officer-orders. 
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